
 

 
 
Susan Hall AM  
Chairman of the Police and Crime Committee 

 
by email to: philippa.goffe@london.gov.uk 
 
 
 
 
21 March 2022 

Dear Susan, 
 
I hope you and the family are well. 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 15 March regarding possible issues of conduct in 
relation to Dame Cressida Dick, the Commissioner of the Metropolitan Police 
following the publication of the Report of the Daniel Morgan Independent Panel (the 
report). 
 
As you explained in your letter, MOPAC have decided not to record or refer a 
conduct matter to us for Dame Cressida Dick. It is correct that we are reviewing the 
report in its entirety, to satisfy ourselves that the Appropriate Authorities under the 
Police Reform Act 2002 have adequately addressed all matters. This includes 
consideration of the responses of the Hampshire Police and the Metropolitan Police 
Service (MPS) as well as MOPAC.  
 
Unfortunately, the response from the MPS was not received until 14 March 2022.  
However, we assure you that every effort is now being made to complete our own 
review. 
 
Dame Cressida Dick is not presently the subject of any investigation by the IOPC 
and so is not under misconduct caution. There is no reason I am aware of why she 
should not appear before you and assist by answering your questions.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 

 

Michael Lockwood 
Director General 
Independent Office for Police Conduct 
 
 
Cc: 
janette.roker@london.gov.uk Police and Crime Committee Senior Policy Adviser 
philippa.goffe@london.gov.uk Police and Crime Committee Senior Policy Adviser 
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